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The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

National: Tel 020 7261 0869 Fax 020 7261 0871

International: Tel +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: sec@scmshq.org   Website: http://www.scmshq.org

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

A Meeting of the Council

The Royal Scots Club, Edinburgh, 9th May 2003

In Attendance

	Capt. John Wallace, President
	Mr. Kjell Nilsen-Nygaard, Vice Pres

	Mr. Geof Heaps
	Mr. Bruce Smith

	Mr. Ken Overton
	Mr. Ross Hunter

	Mr. Eric Walker
	Mr. Dave Spence

	Mr. Euan Davidson
	Mr. Norman Finlay

	Mr. Peter Hicks (Immediate Past Sec)
	Capt. Paul Owen,  Secretary


In Memorium

The President requested all present to stand for a moments silence in memory of those departed since the last meeting:

Andie Duncan, PP & FCMS

Ian Burrows, PP & FCMS

Terry Hudson, FCMS

John Porteous,  MCMS

Apologies

	Mr. C. Bliault
	Mr. J. Lauder

	Capt. J. Knott
	Capt. J. J. Banister

	Mr. J. K. Atkinson
	Mr. W. J. Matkin

	Mr. M. D. B. Perrin
	Mr. E. I. Green

	Mr. M. A. Iveson
	


1. Confirmation of minutes to last meeting

Minutes to the last meeting had been circulated to all Councillors via mail and the Society’s Web Site Council area.  They were proposed by Norman Finlay as being a true record of the last meeting and seconded by Ross Hunter.

2. Matters Arising

Working Party on Expanding Disciplines Eligible for Membership, there had been no progress since the last meeting.  Norman Finlay stated they will try to make progress before next Council meeting.

Membership for Levi Wilson Odobe – The Secretary confirmed that the required letters of recommendation had now been received and he has been entered into Membership.

3. Report from Finance Committee

The Budget Manager, John Banister, was absent due to standing in for the President at the Average Adjuster’s Dinner in London.   

The Secretary reported on the outcome of the Finance Committee – The new system for annual subscriptions to be paid by Credit Card had been implemented this year, with the assistance of the Marine Society who were processing these payments of behalf of the Society.  The Society had so far received some £30,000 in subscriptions out of a total expected of £35,500. 

The Finance Committee had considered the Secretaries fee, this was further considered by Council and the Secretary advised that a rise of £500 had been agreed for year commencing January 2003. The Secretary was also advised that Peter Hicks should also receive a similar percentage rise.

4. Membership

New Applications:

1. David Walker, MCMS (London) for Fellowship, agreed.

2. Albert B Westerman (USA) for Membership, the Secretary was requested to approach NAMS and ask them for details of their qualifications for Membership and ask them to confirm that he is a Member, thereafter London District may confirm his acceptability for Membership. Dave Spence agreed to follow up this application and report back to Secretary.

3. John Francis Alcindor (Kent) for Membership, agreed.

4. John Olusegun (Nigeria) for Membership, the Secretary was requested to ask for the names of P&I Clubs who he has worked for, the type of surveys and vessels, and details of work done so they can be checked.  The results should be referred back to London District to confirm documentation satisfactory. This applicants membership would aid shipping in the area. Possible Associate only due to lack of experience.  Score system suggested: 1 no, 5 Associate Membership, 10 Full Member.

5. Christopher Tillman (UK) for Associate Membership, after some discussion agreed Associate Membership.

Membership Numbers

The Secretary reported the following valid for 1st May 2003:

Hon Member or Fellow

3

Life Member or Fellow

9

Fellow



70

Member



225

Non Practicing


81

Associates



7

Affiliates



6

Total Membership
401

There followed a discussion of how to attract new members. It was suggested that potential members might be approached in developing countries with a view to offering an introductory membership subscription of 50% of normal, this concession might be extended if the Member recruits further members in his region. The Secretary agreed to further research which countries/areas might be included. It was suggested we make approaches to existing members in India, that we also ask Mark Borkett for advice and approach P&I Clubs to find out who they use in the Indian Sub-continent. Also suggested as a contact was Karl Lumbers of the UK P&I Club. It was acknowledged that the society can influence the standards of surveyors. 

5. Matters for AGM

It was reported that three Fellows had been nominated for Council from London District and that Captain Chris Spencer nominated as Vice President

6. MCA Matters

The following matters were reported by Norman Finlay, the MCA Co-ordinator:

The Society has at last received the draft Harmonised Code, copies have been distributed to the Small Craft Working Group, however, for line boats or safety boats which are omitted from the new Code but still require certification, the Society can now issue a Certificate of Safe Working to these new vessels and the Examiners will be advised accordingly. 

There will soon be a new Small Commercial Vessel Code for craft which don’t put to sea – this is still in the early stages, and also a Work Boat Code for vessels which don’t put to sea,

The Small Craft Working Group is now looking at the Society’s fees to also include this new work. Stability checks take longer than previously thought so these fees are also being reviewed. Still more boats coming to the Society. Small tugs are to be included in future, some maintenance functions still need to be included such as tail-shafts and other similar equipment.

He reported that he had attended many meetings with the MCA during the last year, he remarked that the MCA appears currently to be in great disarray and it was difficult to obtain a consensus amongst their surveyors when problems arose and advice was sought. More general inspections are being carried out by the MCA, but so far no Society vessel, to our knowledge, has failed the inspection.

The Seawork Exhibition is again coming up in June and it is hoped more work will result again this year. 

PI Insurance. The Society is now covered for 4 million euros as required by the MCA. 

Number of Vessels Registered now numbers 300, in one year’s time expect numbers to double. 

The Society is now approved to carry our tonnage measurement surveys for vessels up to 24m, the details are still being worked out.

The President offered a vote of thanks to Norman Finlay for all his work.  This was supported by all present.

It was agreed that it was desirable to add a ‘red seal’ to the bottom of Vessel Certificates with implementation of the new Harmonised Code.

7. Presidential Activities

During the past year, John Wallace sated that he had been deeply honoured to accept Presidency from Ross Hunter, he had accepted every invitation that was sent to him except NW District Dinner Dance, he had attended 11 functions in all.

Thanks recorded for President’s excellent support.

8. NewsLink

The Editor, Euan Davidson, reported nothing dramatic had affected the NewsLink, he was concerned with the level of advertising and needed to attract more advertisers, he believed a fair price was being paid for production. Some problems with tone, and some errors that creep in via printers. Costs in the order of £300-350 per run, with £250-300 postage.  Advertising income £350-450. Next issue in June, closing date for copy 23 May.

He proposed to include a Cameo of an office bearer in each issue.

Vote of thanks to the Editor from all present. 

9. Society’s Web Site

Report by Secretary who advised that all members are now listed on the Society’s Web Site.

10. Degree in Marine Surveying (Engineering)

The Secretary reported on the Launch Event for this new degree course by the Greenwich University which was held at the Chatham campus, this was mostly a ceremonial occasion. 

The principal of the Benevolent sponsoring students studying for this degree was discussed and it was agreed it may be a good idea. Conditions might include a requirement that the Student joins the Society as an (Affiliate) and includes the optional Surveying module as part of his degree course. 

It was confirmed that the Society had no interest in the Diploma in Marine Surveying run by Informa which IIMS are no longer involved with.

11. Any Other Business

The Secretary informed of an invitation from a NAMS representative to organise a joint Conference, it was agreed that the Society would consider holding such a conference,  it was further agreed that if NAMS put forward their ideas, we should provide a positive response.

The Secretary reported that the Society had placed an advertisement in ‘Maritime Asia’. He provided copies of the relevant issue.

Membership of Lloyds Technical Committee.  It was proposed by John Wallace that David Walker, FCMS, be nominated for this appointment, this proposal was seconded by Bruce Smith, agreed.

Euan Davidson – Reminded that in October it was mooted that the President in future should be encouraged to stand for two years. This was supported by all present, but acknowledge that Kjel Nilsen-Nygaard had agreed to stand for the Presidency before this proposal was made known.

12. Date of Next Meeting

26th September 2003 (Annual Dinner). 

Post Meeting Note – the date of the Annual Dinner has been changed to Friday 3rd October to accommodate the Presidents schedule.


